HRA Column for the next Surrey Herald 
(from David Lock HRA Chair) 
In this month’s column on behalf of Hersham Residents Association (the HRA) I’d like to talk about the election of a Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) for Surrey on 15th November.
If people are constantly worried about crime and don’t feel safe, it would be very difficult for the HRA to advance its aims of promoting goodwill and the interests of the residents of Hersham.  That’s why I think we should all take an interest in these elections, even though they haven’t been well explained to the residents of Hersham (or elsewhere for that matter).
The fact is that once the PCC for Surrey is elected they will put in place five year strategies which will set the direction of policing and crime prevention.  They will do this through the Police and Crime Plan which they will write, and by holding the Chief Constable for Surrey to account if they are not delivering what is required within the framework of the plan. 

But should we care here in Hersham?  The answer I think is yes because the new PCC will have a substantial influence on how resources are allocated, and that could affect, for example, how neighbourhood policing operates and links with the Hersham community.   It also might affect how (or whether) things like drug rehabilitation and probation services aimed at preventing reoffending are provided.  These may be a less visible but actually very cost effective way of reducing crime.  

The six PCC candidates in Surrey include those with experience in business, in the police and the army, as magistrates, an MEP and as a head teacher.  Some are party candidates whilst some are independents; more information on each is available on a website called ‘choose my PCC’ http://www.choosemypcc.org.uk/.  As you will see they all have different angles, but I imagine whoever gets the job will have a difficult task in ‘steering the ship’ against a background of diminishing resources.   

The HRA will be looking at the PCC’s first Police and Crime Plan carefully when it is available in March 2013, and will be keeping HRA members informed.  We will make comments and suggestions for amendments if we feel the plan doesn’t reflect the local needs of Hersham.  If you would like link in to these discussions at the HRA, or want more information about the HRA and how to join please visit http://www.hershamresidents.info/ 

